

# Shoreline PAC Agenda

---

October 22, 2024 meeting 19:00

---

Attendees: Chair – Megan Dupuis, Vice-Chair/Fundraiser Chair – Bryan Kirke, Secretary – Karen Walsh, Treasurer (nominated at meeting) – Jenn Baker d’Anjou, VCPAC – Meaghan Shute, Member-at-large – Melissa Godfrey, Myra. Principal – Gautam Khosla, Vice Principal – Alissa Moore

- **Land Acknowledgement**

- Alissa

- **Approval on September Minutes**

- Megan 1st, Alissa 2nd

- **Admin Report**

- **Old Business**

- Students - over 400
- Staffing - additional EA, learning support teachers coming
- Breakfast program over 100 students, 50 on lunch
- Subway lunches happening
- Shoreline swag coming soon
- Parent Teacher interviews Oct 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2nd round Oct 23<sup>rd</sup>
- Big Canoe Wed/Friday
- Photo retakes Nov 5<sup>th</sup>
- Remembrance Day Nov 8<sup>th</sup>
- School based Pro Day Oct 25<sup>th</sup>/Nov 22<sup>nd</sup>
- Athletics
  - Rugby Academy still going
  - Wrapped up Rugby/xcountry/Ultime
  - Basketball 4 teams just started
- Big Canoe to take Jan bottle drive
- Clubs
  - Swim club Thursday's
  - GSA, Craft, D&D, Drop in Basketball, Just Dance, Drama Club, Tea & Puzzle, PISE

- **New Business**

- Reminder to use back parking lot for pickup and drop off before and after school, during day Front OK
- Fair amount of vandalism - window by front door, several windows in another classroom all broken recently
  - Currently no leads, have had conversations with Grade 8s, not expecting that they are doing anything but making them aware (school pride, responsibility)
  - Police aware, community be aware and report anything suspicious.
  - 1st time in 5 years
- Increased amounts of Dog feces left on field by community members pets
  - sending community information somehow???

- extra work for entire school population to monitor, any community member have ideas?
- Reaching out to bylaw officers to come by on sweeps, information? Will follow up

- **Asks for School Funding**

- Tea & Puzzle club requesting \$25/month
- Chris Leason needing funds for band activities
- Island Sexual Health 1840\$ for 17 classes (2 sessions each)
  - Priority, going to see if we can negotiate cost (Principal to follow up)
- potentially more funds requests to come, teacher requests to come, have not been collected
  - looking for items that positively affect all students

- **Treasurer's Report**

- Account Balances \$4011.21, \$ Gaming 9450.58???
- Deposited 2 cheques - total \$3055.60 (last year bottle drive)
- (2339.30 from account going back to school)
- Band clinics all paid
- There is a flow through account, money had been allocated to school but not used
- 17 divisions usually 250\$/each for classroom activities and support from PAC
  - Gaming funds to cover, all voting members in favour

- **Fundraising Report**

- Bottle Drives
  - 1400\$ raised October drive
  - November 30th 10 - 2pm
  - January 4th or 11th for Big Canoe (date TBD)
  - Trying to do social media blitz, put it on the school board, put signs up around 15th to attract community interest
  - Funds to be distributed as follows:
    - 50/50 to split between PAC & club/group for each event
    - Exception: January bottle drive for Big Canoe event will receive 100% of money earned
- Country Grocer Receipt collection
  - Community members drop off receipts to school, we will tally and send in, receive funds back/gift cards back from Country Grocer
  - Megan will build box for collection, Brian will apply, Myra to tally for PAC
- Peninsula Co-Op Membership
  - Share Membership number with community with each PAC email updates through school
  - Bryan will determine charity number and sign up
  - Current offer to be entered into draw prize and \$20 GC when you sign up
- Monk Office
  - Possible for next year?
  - Melissa will update at Spring meeting with more info
- Mabel's Labels Account
  - ['Mabels Labels: Support a fundraiser](#)
  - Search 'Shoreline PAC Victoria'
  - All purchases who add our PAC for fundraiser go toward our rebate cheque

- Donation to PAC through CashOnline
  - Gautam to look into how other schools have set up and will report back
- **Old Business**
  - Treasurer Nomination
    - Jenn Baker d'Anjou nominated by Megan D, Bryan 2nd
    - All voting members approved nomination
- **Club / Groups Funding (see above)**
  - Get ideas from Teachers and figure out what we can use the funding for, need to give them a deadline for Springtime planning
- **New Business**
  - Teacher Supply (see treasurer report for funds allocated)
  - Growing PAC
    - Facebook group?
      - PAC? Esquimalt community group notices?
    - Building own website
      - Microsoft to gain domain name \$190/3years, also apply for grant
      - Who will create website? Maintain? Update?
    - Inflatable Tube Man
      - To use for events? More research needed?
    - Survey for entire Parent/Guardian population to gain insight into needs/asks/community support
      - Karen to create and share with PAC prior to launch
      - Will share via school newsletters for a few weeks once launched for community opportunities/feedback/support/ideas
  - Chromebooks queries
    - Many Chromebooks have expired, had to remove 50 this year due to outdated tech, still have 250 for entire school
    - All students who need them for required learning have them
    - District has paused on spending at this time

Meet adjourned 20:50